
 

 

 

 
City of Carmel-by-the-Sea 

COMMUNITY PLANNING AND BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
 

June 11, 2019 
 
TO:  Chair LePage and Planning Commissioners  
 
FROM:  Marnie R. Waffle, AICP, Senior Planner 
 
SUBJECT: Supplemental Materials for DR 19-129 & UP 19-130 (Verizon Wireless) 

 
 
Commissioners, 
 
Please find attached the second round of additional public comment on the Verizon project.  
 
Just for your information, due to the large volume of public comment on this project, the 
comments have been posted to our website at: https://ci.carmel.ca.us/post/planning-
commission-meetings. We do not intend to provide hard copies at the meeting. 
 

https://ci.carmel.ca.us/post/planning-commission-meetings
https://ci.carmel.ca.us/post/planning-commission-meetings


Marnie R. Waffle <mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us>

Proposed Verizon Cell Towers 
1 message

Brian Dexheimer <bsdex@comcast.net> Tue, Jun 11, 2019 at 2:52 PM
To: mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us
Cc: Lorilee <lcdexheimer@gmail.com>

Hello Marnie
 
We are writing in regard to the proposed cell towers that we were made aware of recently and understand are to be
discussed as part of the Planning Commission deliberations tomorrow, June 12th. While it is not possible for us be
present at the meeting, we did want to express our extreme concern over the placement of these towers in the area. 
 
We understand that Verizon has proposed these towers in order to improve service in the area. As customers of Verizon
for several years, we can honestly say that our experience with service at the location we live very near the beach has
never been an issue. We have had excellent service and never experienced any gaps in coverage. Therefore adding
additional towers seems unnecessary. Not only does it seem unnecessary, but allowing Verizon to install this equipment
on existing poles also opens the gateway for any other telecom company to do the same. 5G technology implementation
would likely bring even more future requests….. where does this slippery slope end?
 
Our primary concern is one of health and safety of residents. Research has suggested that microwave emitting
equipment like that which is being suggested in the proposal to be placed in our city, has been found to cause several
types of health issues when placed in close proximity to people - even when operated below FCC thermal limits. While we
don’t believe that any of our residents would wish to have this equipment placed near their homes, we are certain that we
do not.
 
In addition, we are concerned over the change in neighborhood aesthetic and character that installing these types of
towers may cause. Carmel isa wonderful community as you know, full of natural light, landscape and wildlife. It would
seem to be very agains the character of the community to have several of these rather unnatural looking figures hulking
over the landscape. It would also seem to be a great danger to the natural wildlife in the area. We also understand that
previous Carmel ordinances were put in place to dissuade placement of exactly these types of structures in residential
areas. We hope and expect that the Planning Commission continues to support this position. 
 
Thanks for your consideration. We ask that our comments be forwarded to the Planning Commissioners in advance of the
meeting and that this document also be included in the meeting record.
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brian and Lorilee Dexheimer
Scenic 2 SE 12th







Marnie R. Waffle <mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us>

No to Verizon Cell Towers 
1 message

Heather Ryan <hryan@concordegroup.com> Tue, Jun 11, 2019 at 11:43 AM
To: "mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us" <mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us>

Dear Ms. Waffle 
 
Could you please forward this email below to the Planning Commissioners?  And please also add this email address to
your distribution list for updates? 
 
Thank you very much! 
Heather  
 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 
We do not support the City of Carmel allowing Verizon to convert 5 Utility Poles into 4G cell towers in our residential
neighborhoods.  Three is no demonstrated need for these towers, and so no need to grant Verizon this permission.   
 
Also, we understand that if permission is granted to Verizon, then other telecoms will also have to be given permission to
do the same.  That makes it even more important to deny this permission. 
 
If in the future it is demonstrated that a great need exists for cell towers in residential neighborhoods, and after more
research is done regarding the safety of these towers , then it could be considered at that point.  There is no need right
now to allow this, and so we ask that you do not approve these towers. 
 
Thank you very much, 
Heather Ryan 
David Dube



Marnie R. Waffle <mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us>

Stop cell towers 
1 message

Nancy Mobley <nmobleynancy@gmail.com> Tue, Jun 11, 2019 at 10:03 AM
To: "mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us" <mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us>

 

Dear Marnie Waffle,

 

I am begging you to Stop Verizon from installing the 5 planned cell towers in Carmel. If you do allow Verizon that
privilege, it will open the flood gates for other companies to do the same.

 

Besides just being ugly and a major detraction form the beauty of Carmel, the reasons for stopping this are sound and
proven.

 

The towers, located within a few feet of residents’ properties, will emit high levels of microwave radiation. (My first
husband was a microwave engineer. Died at a very early age of a brain tumor.)
Research has proven that property values decline up to 20 percent when cell towers are nearby and residents
won’t be compensated for that devaluation and it must be disclosed when they cell.
Verizon customers have demonstrated excellent existing 4G calling and data coverage at the 5 proposed sites. 
Verizon has failed to demonstrate a “Significant” coverage gap – the legal standard.
Wildlife, cannot read the danger signs on each pole, warning about very high radiation levels. ( It seems very
logical to me that because these towers MUST Display High Radiation signs, the idea of placing them in a
residential community is NOT a good idea!)
High-speed municipally-owned fiber optic cable is proven, safer, and more secure for internet service compared to
this dangerous technology.

 

Please forward this email to the Planning Commissioners and enter it into the record for the June 12th meeting. Also
please place this email on your distributing list which will enable me to receive the updates on meeting date changes.

 

Very concerned,

 

Nancy Mobley

11th Street 2nd House North/East of Mission

Carmel, California 93922

(831) 888-7980

 

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

 

https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986


Marnie R. Waffle <mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us>

No Cell Phone Towers Please! 
1 message

Sonia Brown <soniamercedesbrown@gmail.com> Tue, Jun 11, 2019 at 1:17 PM
To: mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us

Dear Mrs. Waffle,
I am very concerned about the possibility of any cell phone towers being erected in my neighborhood as they are
dangerous and unnecessary. Please forward my email of opposition to the Planning Commissioners for their June 12th
meeting, and please place my email on your distribution list to receive updates on meeting date changes.
Thank you,
Sonia M. Brown
Mission Street & 11th
Carmel-by-the-Sea



Marnie R. Waffle <mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us>

Fwd: NO CELL TOWERS! 
1 message

Susan Willey <sujwill@aol.com> Tue, Jun 11, 2019 at 10:03 AM
To: mwaffle@ci.carmel.ca.us

Forwarding due to incorrect email address; please see below: 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Susan Willey <sujwill@aol.com> 
To: mwaffle <mwaffle@ci.caarmel.ca.usa> 
Sent: Tue, Jun 11, 2019 9:58 am 
Subject: NO CELL TOWERS! 
 
Greetings!
 
I am a Carmel Resident, owning two lots at the SE corner of Mission and 11th.
 
I am 100% opposed to the placement of ANY Cell Towers in Carmel -- let alone the one at Mission and 12th.
 
Those things are dangerous and would affect the quality of life of humans, pets, and wildlife in our idyllic village.
 
Please forward this email to the Planning Commission and enter it into the record for the June 12 meeting.
 
I would also like to be placed on the email list to get updates on this situation.  
 
We need to nip-in-the-bud placement of these and future offending equipment in our neighborhoods.
 
Thank you!
 
Susan Johnson Willey
P.O. Box 3773   Carmel CA 93921
(831) 624-9334

mailto:sujwill@aol.com



	DR 19-129 (Verizon) - 2nd Late Correspondence Memo 6.11.19
	B. & L. Dexheimer
	F. O'Such
	H. Ryan and D. Dube
	N. Mobley
	S. Brown
	S. Willey
	W. M. & C. Daniel

